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Tongil Industries Co. pursues to be the top conglomerate, who can contribute to society and the 
foundation, through customer satisfaction based on the business philosophy, “Human-centered.” No Hi 
Pak, Tongil Foundation Chairman, and Kim Yeong Tae, Secretary General, attended the conference on 
business plans for 2014 that TIC held at 10 AM on Tuesday, January 28, 2014. 
 

 
 
On this day, TIC and Shinjeong Development Co. from Ulsan presented the business reports together. 
President Jeong Bong Che led the opening of the conference on business plans for 2014. 
 

 
 
Before reporting the business plan, President Jeong from TIC introduced the executives, who are pursuing 
new change and renovation, to Chairman Pak. 



 

 
 
Subsequently, executives from Shinjeong Development Co. greeted Chairman Pak. 
 

 
 
Presenting sales results for 2013 and the management plan for 2014, President Jeong resolved to achieve 
success this year by building the foundation for high growth and achieving surplus management, despite 
difficult market environments at home and abroad. 
 

 
In the afternoon, Song Yeong Seok, Commissioner of Shinjeong Development Co., reported the new 
business plan.  


